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COOPER FARMS

                            INNOVATIVE SEC. IV 

                 COMMUNITY  ASSOCIATION, INC.
March 23, 2010

Homeowners’ Association Quarterly Meeting

The Cooper Farms Innovative Sec. IV Community Association, Inc. quarterly meeting was called to order at 7:01 pm by the Board President, Mary Stout, who welcomed all present.  The meeting was held at Okolona Christian Church on Mt. Washington Rd.  Board members present were Mary Stout, Marge Meffert and Jenell Barker.

Mary introduced Mike Allendorf as the guest speaker. Mr.Allendorf said he has been with the Okolona Fire Dept for 19 years and in his current position as Fire Marshal since 2002.  Prior to that he was the Assistant Fire Marshal.  Mr. Allendorf had some handouts and discussed several topics.  Some of which were:
A.  Okolona Fire Dept is rated as ISO (Insurance Service Organization). The top class for ratings is Class 1 and it goes to 13 or 14. Okolona is a Class 2.

B.  They are a combination station which means they have both paid and volunteer workers.  Okolona has three stations:

       Station 1 on Preston Hwy in Okolona

       Station 2 on Preston Hwy near Mt. Washington Rd.

       Station 3 on Rangeland Rd

       A Part-time station is in Edgewood

C. Okolona Fire Dept. is not affiliated with Louisville Metro Government.  They get their income to operate through taxes.

D. He said Cooper Farms is of “stick built construction” and not pre fab.  The firewalls are not a true firewall but there is a fire partition between the walls.  With this type of partition there is about a two hour fire time.

E. The fire department has about 4.5 minute response time to Cooper Farms. 

Mary thanked Mr. Allendorf for coming out to speak with us.  He said if we have any questions to let him know or give him a call and if we wanted him to speak again, he would be glad to do so.

Jenell motioned that the reading of the minutes and all other business be dispensed until after the two representatives from Ditsler Insurance spoke regarding a master policy.  Linda Curtis seconded.  No discussion and motion carried. 

Mary welcomed Russ and Stewart Ditsler from Ditsler Insurance Agency.  They discussed some of the things that the Association would cover and what the homeowner would cover with a condo policy (HO6).  They said the homeowner should normally get personal property coverage at $50 to $60 per sq. ft.  Bill Schubert said he had been in contact with his agent and was told that Earthquake policies are written as (1)not including bricking the outside and (2) bricking the outside.  Russ said the Master Policy would cover the cost to brick the outside.  After a very informative question and answer session, Mary thanked both gentlemen for coming to speak with us.

Secretary’s Report –Jenell read the minutes from the December 15, 2009 meeting which had been distributed to all present.  Linda Curtis motioned and J.E. Adams seconded that the minutes be approved.  There was no discussion and motion carried.

Treasurer’s Report – Due to the absence of the Treasurer, Mary Stout went over the February financials which had been distributed to everyone.  

Total deposits were $10,797.80 and total expenditures $10,699.15.  Balances at the end of February 2010 are:  Citizens Union Bank Reserve Account money market account $84,483.66, CD at  First Federal Savings $15,000.00 and Fifth Third Securities Government Bond is $15,437.29 for a total of $114,920.95.  PNC Bank  (previously National city Bank) checking account ending balance as of February 26, 2010 is $7,517.72  less $273.00 outstanding checks for an adjusted balance of $7,244.72.

Charlene Salsman motioned and Jerry Smith seconded that the report be accepted.  No discussion and motion carried.  

Mary went over the past due accounts as of February 28, 2010.  There are eight units owing over $500.00 and eight owing less for a total past due of $12,168.10.  A discussion then ensued regarding homeowners who are not current with their dues as to whether or not they should be able to use the pool and clubhouse facilities.  Pat Hagan suggested that the homeowners who are in arrears not be able to get their card activated using the new computer system the Recreation Association has purchased.  Mary said she would check with the Rec. Assoc. to find out the capabilities of the new system. 
Committee Report – There was no report from the House Number Committee.

Unfinished Business –

1.  Proof of Insurance  - Jenell reported she has 55 current forms.  Several homeowners’ insurance expired in February and she has distributed a Reminder notice to them.

2. Sign at Entrance – The wooden sign at the entrance to the community has been cut down.

3. Tree Removal and Replanting – The dead trees have been cut down at the townhomes.  

New Business –

1. Audit – Mary said the board has not yet obtained any bids for this service but will work on obtaining some.  She explained there are different types of audits – 
A.  Full audit 
B. Review 
C. Compilation 
Bill Stout spoke regarding communities having audits.  He said very few have them but if our documents state that one has to be done then we have to abide by the documents.  It was noted that our documents do state that an audit is to be done annually but it does not state what type.  He said most communities have a Review done but it can be any level.

2.  Mulch – Mary said that Valley Crest will have the mulch put down in the community between April 1 and 10.
3. Information on 2009 Receipts and Disbursements – A form was distributed showing a monthly recap of receipts and disbursements.
4. Bill Stout spoke regarding a master policy.  He said that in his opinion a blanket master policy would be to our advantage.
5. Drawing for door prizes.  The major door prize was a $10.00 gift card to Qdoba Mexican Grill won by Linda Curtis.
At 8:57 pm with no further business coming before the homeowners, Linda Curtis motioned and Jerry Smith seconded that the meeting be adjourned.  There was no discussion and motion carried.

Respectfully submitted by Jenell Barker, Secretary.
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